TRAINING FUTURE LEADERS
FOR CHRIST IN SOUTHEAST ASIA

with them in pris ted as if you yourselve: suffering.” Hebrews 13:3
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‘ IMAGINE THE LONG-TERM REWARDS THAT COME FROM |
THE INVESTMENT OF TRAINING EAGER YOUNG CHRISTIANS A
WHO FLED FROM PERSECUTION IN BURMA. "



ABOVE /' Students prepare cookies for a concert. At HBI, students are given the opportunity to learn self-sustaining skills such as cooking, business
marketing, silk-screening, journalism, graphic design, and more so that they can be “tent-makers” as Paul was.

ABOVE /' HBI Students excited and grateful to receive new mattresses

RIGHT '/ Business class at HBI

“Business class means a lot of prayer, a lot of planning and stretching
beyond your comfort zone. It looks different for each student. Sometimes it
means spending a bunch of time in the kitchen, sometimes it's spent with a
guitar in your hand, sometimes it's at a computer.” - Joe Scott
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WHERE THEY
CAME FROM:

These featured photographs are taken by the students at
HBI of their homeland — Burma.
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The students at HBI often come with only the clothes on
their backs from extremely remote, impoverished, war-
torn villages and refugee camps.
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CONTACT US!
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Christian Freedom International is a member of the Evangelical Council for Financial Accountability
(ECFA). Members of the ECFA are held to the highest standards of financial responsibility. Gifts are
used for the project identified unless our Board of Directors, in good faith, determines that
the changing situation in the Persecuted Church requires applying them to another urgent
project. Your gift to Christian Freedom International is tax deductible to the extent allowed by law.
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"He has filled them with skill to do every sort of work . . ."
Exodus 35:35

Dear Friend of the Persecuted Church,

What does day-to-day work at a mission Bible school look
like?

Joe and Marnie Scott know. They direct, with help from their
daughters Kiera and Maija, the Huai Kalok Bible Institute (HBI).

Located in a small village near the Burma/Thai border, HBI
trains persecuted Christian young adults to serve as pastors,
teachers, worship leaders, and missionaries on the front lines
of the Persecuted Church in Burma and isolated regions of
Southeast Asia.

Here is part of the Scotts’ recent report:
Around the Building

Plumbing! It seems that 1s the focus of building
maintenance this month. Kitchen sinks, toilets, showers...
pretty much anything that moves water needed repalr. In
light of the negative, we received an incredible gift from
a donor 1in the States - new mattresses for the students’
beds! With dengue fever and HIN1 virus ripping through the
school, we were able to replenish medical supplies, visit
the clinic and also purchase mosquito nets and repellent
for the dorms. Praise God for these answered prayers. Thank
you to faithful givers!

In the Classroom

The first round of monthly testing is complete and we
have been able to evaluate tutoring needs and giftings.
English class now has a senior student volunteering as
a tutor for those students who need a little extra help.
Bible classes have expanded into evening discipleship time
where new bellievers and seekers are able to ask questions
in a more relaxed setting.
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Gardening/cooking classes have grown, with added health
and safe food handling classes and a related Bible study.
Teachers are honing their new-found teaching skills from

their teacher training course 1in March - making classes
interactive and fun. Internship, a new class, has been
buzzing with excitement. It 1is incredible to see students

practicing the skills that they will use to build “tent-
making” businesses upon graduation (journalist, baker,
musician, pastor, teacher, graphic artist). Thank you Lord,
one of our students has already been offered a position at
a local church in March.

In the Village

We have pressed our prayers and presence 1nto the
village this year and as a result we are seeing positive
relationships coming from all our hard work. We have been
invited to teach English (and a little Jesus too) on a daily
basis, at the local migrant school. Our staff and one of our
senior students who is tralining to become a translator have
offered to teach free lessons in the evenings, three times
per week. Word got out,; they now teach five village children.

The musicians in our midst used their God-given gifts to
minister to the village this month. After weeks of practice,
HBI hosted a Worship Night designed by the students - there
were more than 10 musicians, promotion, audio and video,
food market and many children who danced. The front yard was
filled with a captive audience! We are praying and trusting
that all of these opportunities will soften hearts to accept
Christ.”

Please, pray for our staff, students, volunteers, and all the
Christians who are served by this crucial program.

Imagine the long-term rewards that come from the investment
of training eager young Christians who fled persecution in Burma -
and want to give back to help other persecuted Christians.

Your donation makes this happen.
Do by W M&v‘k

In Christ,
Wendy Wright
Director of Global Programs

P.S. Can you help the Scott family and keep HBI running? Your
donation keeps the plumbing working, the well filled, the lights
on, provides school supplies and food - and so much more.



